MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 22ND MAY 2003.

PRESENT



Barry Quinn  -  Chairman






Mrs J. Axon






Neil Child






Sara Grayson






Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

APOLOGIES



Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman






Adrian Cullinane






Mrs L. Rudd

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

Mr William Bond attended the meeting to speak about Your Energy Planning Application No. 6/2003/399 to erect 15m anemometer mast.   He confirmed this would be located on the boundary of his land at the top end of the farm and the gravel pits.   The Chairman read a letter detailing the brief background to the application.   The 50m mast would be erected for approximately two years to determine if the prevailing wind conditions were suitable for a wind farm.   The mast would be dismantled after this time. If the results were good it was expected the Company would like to make a decision within a year as to whether a wind farm was feasible.  Mr Bond said Masters Pit was getting towards the end of its life and should a wind farm be established this would be a satisfactory ending for the land once it had been returned to heath land.   If the wind farm were to go ahead there would need to undertake a full Environment Impact Assessment.

Mr Bond had been to visit a farm in action in Cornwall and found them to be quieter than expected. He envisaged the site at Masters Pit would allow approximately 10 masts which he admitted were big and would be visible however this type of brown field site and location was in line with Government policy and targets for renewable energy sources.   Power from the farm would be put in the National Grid.   Mr Bond advised that Your Energy was in favour of the principle of giving something back to the community and he wondered if support for a new village hall would be a good option.

The Chairman asked the meeting for a vote and all were in favour of allowing temporary permission for erection of the anemometer mast.

NEW COUNCILLOR

Barry Quinn introduced Andy and Anita Saunders to the meeting.   Mr Saunders was volunteering his services as a Parish Councillor and he and Mrs Saunders would also be the new Footpath Liaison Officers (FLO) for the Parish.   There was another couple from Binnegar Lane who were interested in also being FLO’s, therefore the duties of checking footpaths in the area could be split.   Barry offered to contact Kirsty McConnell of DCC to get information packs to pass on to the new officers.   The Chairman advised that a liaison meeting was held once a year with DCC and there was also a training day for officers to attend.   The Chairman passed a map of the footpaths to Mr and Mrs Saunders.

Andy told the meeting a little about himself and afterwards Barry Quinn proposed that he be co-opted on to the Parish Council and Sara Grayson seconded.   All agreed.  The Clerk would advise PDC of the co-option and send Andy Written Undertaking Form and Register of Interests to sign.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 17th April as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. J. Wareham – Siting of Mobile Home – Nothing further to report yet as delegated application now referred to main planning meeting to be held on 29th May.

2. Housing Needs Survey  -  The Chairman confirmed he had met with Andy Lloyd and a new draft of the original form had been made which was more realistic for East Stoke.   Mr Lloyd was liaising with PDC who it was hoped would fund the distribution.  This should be sent out to each household within two weeks.  Barry Quinn to send copy of form to Malcolm Shakesby.

3. Middlefield Play Area  -  Barry Quinn told the meeting he has the Lottery grant forms but the amount that could be available was limited to £5,000.   He had contacted the Chairman of MCG but he was not sure if they had started fund raising yet.   He said he was reluctant for the Parish Council to take back the lease of this area if there was no chance of MCG getting funding under way.   The Parish Council would not have the resources to manage it.  If this was to progress it was possible a sub-committee would need to be formed.

4. Duckhill  -  The Chairman confirmed the run off had now stopped.

5. Monkey World  -  Malcolm Shakesby gave an update on the position.   He had met with Alan Davies of PDC to find answers to questions such as;  what would be the position with MW in 10 years and what were their commitments.   Alan Davies had written to them and received a sharp letter back from their solicitors.   Mr Cronin had requested a meeting with Paul Croft and Mike Grime but there was no date set as yet.  Malcolm Shakesby would be representing the Parish Council views at the planning meeting on 29th May when this application would be discussed.

6. Footpath –The steps had been mended.

7. Footpath along A352  -  Barry Quinn had spoken with DCC and there was no maintenance planned for the path this year.  It was suspected that the damage may have been caused by Cable and Wireless when their recent works were carried out.   They would hope repair to this footpath could be added to next year’s budget.   Jon Munslow was aware of the situation and is now the point of contact.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

6/2003/392  -  Mr and Mrs K. Meaker, Primrose Lane – Erect kitchen extension.

                            No objections

6/2003/399 – Your Energy – Erection of anemometer mast – See comments under Public

                            Participation

6/2003/425 – Holme Nurseries – Change of use from Agricultural to Recreational Facility

                            20th July to 30th September.  This was an application to make a maize in

                            a field of crops and then harvest.   No objections 

PAST PLANNING

1. DCC – Masters Pit – Dumper Truck Crossing  -  Decision Notice received - Approved with 11 conditions  Permission expires in 5 years.

2. Holme Nurseries – Change of use - Approved.

3. D. Hedgeman – Change of use to farm office – Approved

4. Binnegar Hall  -  Swimming Pool – Approved

5. K. Emery – Second storey side extension – Approved

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Rent of Parish Land  -  Mrs Stacey had been sent an account for £200 together with a copy of lease for signing.   The Clerk confirmed this had been returned and the cheque banked.

2. Periodic Electoral Review  -  A letter had been received from DCC together with attached maps of proposed new areas.  Malcolm Shakesby explained to the meeting that it was proposed to change to boundaries of the electoral areas and East Stoke would then be part of Purbeck Hills division.   The meeting felt this would mean East Stoke would be totally isolated from the other communities in this boundary, namely Corfe Castle and Lulworth.   DCC were requesting our Council’s views on these changes with a very close deadline.   The Chairman felt there was not enough time allowed for a proper considered response.   If the views of the Parish Council were to count then an appropriate amount of time was needed to be allowed for a proper consultation period.   He suggested the Parish Council write to strongly oppose the change because our affiliation and interests were primarily to the West and North of the Parish.  This included the Church, first school and village shops.   There were also key issues within the Parish that impact planning and other areas within the Parish such as Monkey World, MOD sites, key roads, quarries, environmentally sensitive sites, Winfrith Technology Centre and the UKAEA facilities.  The Chairman suggested the Parish Council would want to remain in the present division where at both County and District level we were represented by Councillors that understand and are familiar with these issues. This was supported by the other councillors and a letter would be put together and sent to DCC.

3. Allianz Cornhill Insurance – Letter and schedules received detailing increase of £80 over last year.  It was felt these schedules should be posted to the Council earlier in the year so that discussion could take place in plenty of time before the renewal.  The Clerk was asked to write a letter asking that these schedules and cost for coming year be posted in March for our consideration.  Meanwhile it was approved to pay this year’s due sum of £530.90

FINANCE

DAPTC – Annual sub £78.54

This account was approved for payment

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. A letter had been received from Mike Grime re Planning Procedures meeting to be held on Tuesday 24th June at PDC.  The Chairman and Clerk were unable to attend due to work/holidays and Neil Child, Sara Grayson and Andy Saunders would hope to attend.   Clerk to send e-mail giving details of persons interested.

2. DAPTC meeting 4th June.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact Simon Cross to see if he could possible attend together with the Clerk.

3. Good Councillor Guide received from DAPTC.  Barry Quinn to read and pass to Andy Saunders. Clerk to request additional copies. 

4. Letter received from PDC re Cultural Strategy Questionnaire.   This was a shortened version of the form sent out in March by Mark Sturgess.  Barry Quinn to respond.

5. Parish Plans  -  Barry Quinn would put together a discussion topic for next meeting.

6. Malcolm Shakesby suggested to the meeting that it would be useful to set up a liaison meeting with neighbouring parish councils such as Briantspuddle/Affpuddle, Winfrith, Chaldon and Wool together with himself and the District Councillor.  This could be held every 2 or 3 months.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

19th June.

